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Thank you Mr President,

The UK recognises positive steps taken by The Gambia to protect the rights of women and children, as well as progress made on education and maternal health. We hope this progress continues and encourage in particular further steps to tackle Female Genital Mutilation. Steps to establish a National Human Rights Commission are encouraging. We hope it will be fully compliant with the Paris Principles. 

However, we remain concerned about cases of arbitrary arrest, detention without charge, torture and enforced disappearances of journalists and human rights defenders. We also feel amendments to the Criminal Code and Information and Communications Act impose unnecessary restrictions on freedom of expression, including the ability to criticise government or public officials. The UK is also concerned about discrimination of LGBTI people in The Gambia.
The UK makes two recommendations:

1. To fully protect and promote freedom of expression, association and peaceful assembly for all, without fear of arbitrary detention, intimidation or harassment, and to investigate all allegations of torture or ill-treatment and hold the perpetrators to account.

2. To ensure that the Criminal Code is applied in a non-discriminatory manner, in full compliance with Articles 2, 17 and 26 of the ICCPR as interpreted by the Human Rights Committee.  
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